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Guidelines for Campaigning by Candidates for ALA Office 

 
 
Overview 
The process for nominations and elections for candi
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• An Association-wide candidates’ forum held at the ALA Midwinter Meeting 
preceding the election. 

• A table in the convention center at the Midwinter meeting to display campaign 
materials. 

• The publication of full-page candidate’s statement in the March issue of American 
Libraries. 

• A candidate’s statement limited to 300 words included in the ballot distributed to all 
members. 

• A reimbursement of $1,000 to each candidate for president-elect and treasurer to help 
offset the cost of website development, postage, printing and other campaign-related 
expenses. 

 
Support Provided to Candidates for ALA Council: 
Following the recommendations that Council approved in 1992, all candidates for ALA 
Councilor-at-Large  receive the following support from ALA and its units: 
 

• A candidate’s statement limited to 150 words included in the ballot distributed to all 
members. 

• A listing of candidates’ names, positions and organizational affiliations published in 
American Libraries. 

 
Use of ALA funds to support the campaigns of individual candidates: 
Other than the support provided as specified above, no additional ALA funds may be used to 
support the campaign of any individual candidate for ALA office. ALA policy defines ALA 
funds as funds of all offices, divisions and round tables. This includes use of budgeted funds for 
mailings or production of campaign materials, or use of staff time to support the candidacy of 
any individual candidate for ALA office. 
 
Campaign Spending: 
Candidates are expected to use good judgment in their use of financial or other resources 
available to them in conducting their campaigns.  ALA does not have any policies specifically 
relating to the financing of campaigns.  There are no limits on the amount of money a candidate 
may spend, on the ways in which the candidates choose to finance their campaigns, on whether a 
candidate may raise money for his or her campaign, or in the way in which they choose to spend 
the campaign funds raised.  
 
Vendor Support: 
While Council did not adopt specific guidelines for support provided by vendors, the 1992 draft 
Guidelines also remain the basis for current practice with regard to vendor support: 
 

“Campaign contributions by vendors, either in cash or in kind, have the potential 
of seriously skewing the election process.  Candidates should avoid such 
contributions; vendors should be encouraged to make financial contributions to 




